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GOVERNOR’S OFFICE OF ENERGY

Small Business Impact Statement

In September of 2019, the Governor’s Office of Energy (GOE) solicited comments via e-mail from
over 300 stakeholders relative to the adoption of regulations setting minimum standards for general service
lamps sold in this state on or after January 1, 2020. Per AB 54 which amended NRS 701.260, the Director
shall adopt regulations and define general service lamp. The e-mail posed the following question to the

stakeholders:

I.  What is the estimated economic effect of the proposed regulation, if any, on small
businesses, which these changes will regulate, including, without limitation:
(a) Both adverse and beneficial effects; and
(b) Both direct and indirect effects.

The GOE reviewed the federal lighting standards, model legislation provided by the Appliance
Standards Awareness Project (ASAP) and the responses received by the stakeholders. Of the over
250 solicitations, 5 responses were received. The respondents generally stated that the changes
would have no economic burden on small businesses. In fact, some of the comments stated that
they were in favor of a more stringent efficiency standard for general service lamps.

Sincerely,

David Bobzien
Director




